
 

 

President’s Message 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Gloria Mauno: Newsletter Editor 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

January 2017 

Patchwork Post 

 Board Meeting  

Tuesday, Jan. 3rd, 6:30 pm at  

Gloria Mauno’s home.   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM,  

 

Meetings 

Jenny K. Lyon 

Lecture/Meeting:  September 12, 2016 

Workshop: Sunday 9/11/2016 

 

Louisa Smith 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 10, 2016 

Workshops: Sat. & Sun. 10/8-9/2016 

 

Wendy Mathson 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 14, 2016 

Workshop: Sat. & Tues. 11/12 & 15/2016  

 

Kim Fauth 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  9, 2017 

Workshop: Sunday 1/8/2017 

 

Patt Blair 

Lecture/Meeting:  March 13, 2017 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 3/12-13/2017 

 

Christine Barnes 

Lecture/Meeting:  April 10, 2017 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 4/9-10/2017 

 

Anelie Belden 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 8, 2017 

Workshop: Sunday 5/7/2017 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

Wow! here we are at the end of 2016 and the beginning of 2017. 

We had a lovely evening at Karla’s house on December 12.  It was very festive being in a 

member’s home with all the Christmas decorations and good food.  Thanks to all who 

participated. 

There is so much to look forward to in the new year and so much change for the Guild.  We 

have some interesting speakers lined up for the rest of the year.  Be sure to search the 

speaker list and choose your favorites.  It’s always refreshing to learn new things and new 

and better ways to do things.  Philanthropy night in February will be another fun night of 

cutting, organizing, and visiting with quilting friends. 

Our Guild is going through lots of changes this year, including trying out new places to 

meet since losing our Garden Road location.  For the next 3 months we will be meeting in 

the Bill Bonds rooms 2 and 3 in the Senior Center in Community Park at 13094 Civic Center 

Drive in Poway.  Those meetings will be January 9, February 13, and March 13.  I think 

the location is very good for us.  It is not an absolutely sure thing yet, because we don’t 

have the insurance endorsement yet, but hopefully it will come soon.  We applied for it 

several weeks ago with a rush order on it.  Our fingers are crossed that it will come soon. 

Remember, we will meet on January 9, at the regular time at the Poway Senior Center, Bill 

Bonds Rooms 2 and 3. 

Still quilting like crazy, 

Charleen 

 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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2015/2016 Board Library News 

Membership 
We now have members 117 members.  At our 

December meeting we had approx. 28 members attend, 

for a wonderful potluck gathering at Karla’s home. 

Reminder: if you have a guest, you get one free guest a 

year (checked off on your card), or they pay $5.00. 

Thanks!  Michele and Grace 

Membership Chairs 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!! 

We have 5 wonderful brand new books to kick-off the New Year!! 

ADDICTED TO SCRAPS  -  Bonnie Hunter 

DRESDEN CARNIVAL  - Yvette Jones 

KAFFE  FASSETT'S QUILTS IN ITALY  -  Kaffe Fassett 

PARSON GRAY TRADE QUILTS   - David Butler 

PRE-CUT TABLE RUNNERS AND TOPPERS  -  Annie 

QUILT WITH TULA  AND ANGELA  -  Tula Pink 

Please e-mail or call one of us if you would like to reserve any of these 

books. 

We have renewed all books that were due in November and December 

to January 2017.  If you have any books checked out - please bring 

them to the January meeting. 

See you at the Library Table! 

Yvonne Gagne 

Marilyn Kirschen 

Holly Torrez 

President                                               Charleen Renne  

Vice President                                          Carol Kaplan  

Secretary                                              Colleen McCune  

Treasurer                                  Dianne Decker-Hauser  

Programs 2016/2017                                Carol Kaplan  

Programs 2017/2018                                  Mary Tabar 

Membership          Michele Cassidy & Grace Steinway  

Philanthropy     Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton  

Newsletter                                                Gloria Mauno  

Website                                                      Shelly Gragg  

Mailing                                                       Amy Wazny  

Media/PR/Advertising                                 Barb Dacy  

Library                        Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne  

Retreats/Loot Locker                           Jennifer Shults  

Refreshments                                            Ann Morgart  

Phone Tree                                           Margaret Byrne  

Banner Master                                      Marilyn Garner  

Special Projects                                       Candy Mittag  

Opportunity of the Month                           Sue Busch  

Sharing/Photographer                            Gloria Mauno  

Door Prizes                                                     Everyone!  

Bring a gift on your birthday month  

Did You Know? 

You may know Michele Cassidy, our Membership Co- Chair.  She is 

always at that front table ready to record attendance, new members, 

and visitors!  I recently spoke  to her and here is what she said! “I am 

made of Grits and Oatmeal.  My Mother is a Yupper(from Upper 

Peninsula MI).  My mother was a  nurse and she loved to cook and 

sew, my grandmother was a seamstress by trade.  My Father (the 

Grits part), was born and raised in New Orleans.  He was in the  Cal-

vary and WWII.  He loved golfing and entertaining his friends(and 

dancing which explains why I can't sit still)!  I graduated from Long 

Beach State University and USD.  I am married and have two col-

lege age children.  Both are students at University of Arizona.  Aside 

from spending time in my sewing room, I belong to three women's 

golf groups.  I also love to read (mysteries, mysteries and more mys-

teries), hike, and watch Masterpiece Theater.” 

Special Projects 

Now that your Christmas project are finished, it's time to get going on your technique challenge items. Hope to see some 

finished projects at our January meeting. 

NOTE: Due to low participation in the 10 inch square exchange, we are discontinuing the fabric exchange in January.  If 

you have batiks from the December exchange, we will do that. 
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Programs 

KIM FAUTH will be teaching us her “ABCD Quilting” 

technique at a workshop on Sunday, January 8, and share 20 

stunning examples of quilts that put the technique to use at 

our January 9, 2017 Friendship Quilters’ guild meeting.  

Kim has been teaching quilt classes for approximately ten 

years, but has been quilting for over 30.  As a former math 

teacher she is an expert at explaining material so it makes 

sense.  When she came up with the ABCD Technique, she 

shared it with her Monday quilting group and they strongly 

encouraged her to write a book because it was so new and 

different.  Her teaching background is evident throughout the 

book.  The directions are in white, gray and black, with areas 

of emphasis in blue.  Each step is broken down with accurate 

drawings and hints to make sewing easier.  Even though there 

are only three steps, she has a review page after Step Two so 

you don’t ruin all your gorgeous fabric.  You will also see her 

fun personality throughout the pages and when she is 

teaching/lecturing. 

Kim promises you can make 32 blocks for this quilt in three 

hours and then spend the rest of your day (or less) arranging 

them into layouts that only LOOK complicated.  So, start the 

new year right, with a quick and simple quilt to get your 

creativity flowing.  Treat yourself to this low-intensity, fun 

workshop and then come back on Monday evening to enjoy 

Kim’s presentation at our January guild meeting. 

Get additional information or sign up for the workshop by 

contacting Carol Kaplan at caroldkaplan@yahoo.com.    



 

 

Philanthropy 

What a busy time of the year!  I hope you have some “down” time 

to yourself when you can indulge in a little quilting.  If not, you can 

at least look ahead to projects for 2017. 

We are planning our annual “Sit and Sew” for Martin Luther King, 

Jr.’s birthday, Monday, January 16, at 9:30 a.m. at Incarnation 

Lutheran Church.  It is a great time for you YOUNGSTERS who 

still work full time to take a day off and quilt to your heart’s con-

tent.  We will be providing lots of strips for those of you who would 

like to make strip quilts. 

If you would rather work on a project of your own, please feel free 

to do that.  The quilts we make will go to Project Linus or to the 

Alzheimer's Research Project. 

We will plan to have a salad potluck for lunch.  Drinks, plates, etc. 

will be provided. 

Bring your machine and tools.  Feel free to invite a friend, too! 

SAVE THE DATE!!  January 16, 2017 

Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton  



 

 

January Birthdays—Bring 

Jan 02 PAT MILLER 

Jan 03 SHARON LAUPER 

Jan 04 CAROL YUISKA 

Jan 04 SUZANNE JARVIS 

Jan 05 ANN ALBERTSON 

Jan 07 LORRAINE MARSTALL 

Jan 08 ROBERTA RUSSELL 

Jan 11 PATRICIA WOLFE 

Jan 12 MARION CLUTE 

Jan 13 FRANCES SYMONS 

Jan 13 PAULINE ROMANOWSKI 

Jan 15 DARLENE LUM 

Jan 15 DOT(Dorothy) KOERNER 

Jan 15 ELLIE CORMIER 

Jan 15 YVONNE REGALA 

Jan 18 BARBARA DACY 

Jan 22 JUDI QUINTRALL 

Jan 23 LEAH ESTRIN 

Jan 24 KARLA SEYB-STOCKTON 

Jan 28 GRACE STEINWAY 

ByLaws Committee 
We now have an official Bylaws Revision Committee com-

posed of five members: Joanne Laviolette, Ann Albertson, 

Elaine Swatniki, Suzy Weinbach, and Charleen Renne.  We 

plan to have our first meeting early in January.  If you have 

any questions or suggestions, give them to one of the members 

in writing.  You can find the Bylaws on the website.  Just 

click on the title at the bottom of the homepage. 

We should have it all done and ready to vote on at the May 

meeting. 

Charleen 
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Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 
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Treasury Report   



 

 

Next General Meeting  

January 9, 2017 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Birthday Door Prizes 

 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

 Senior Center in Community Park 

 13094 Civic Center Drive 

 Poway, CA 92064 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


